
Town of Sweden 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Monday, April 25, 2011 

 

Attendance:  C. Wayne Miller, Kristin Venza, Diana J. Curtis, Alberta Ridlon, Wyatt 

Ridlon. 

 

Meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6 PM. 

 

There was no unscheduled citizen’s business. 

 

Finance:  Warrant was signed.   

 

Fire Dept:  None 

 

Roads:   Robbie Drew needs to clean up waste, oil jugs and trash at the truck shed.   

 Wayne made motion to allow up to $400.00 to be used to close in the bay next to 

the peoples’ sand bay at the old town shed to be used to store town road supplies and 

have a place to make repairs.  The work is to be done by Wyatt Ridlon and John Smith.  

Kristin 2
nd

 the motion.  It was voted and passed. 

Wyatt explained the need to get some 2x4 to make barricades for the roads. 

The 6 new jersey barriers came and are temporarily stored at Bennett’s 

Construction in Lovell.   

Wyatt is trying to get bids for gates to use on road closures, to be built to US 

Forestry specs.  There was discussion on a possible barrier on Fern Drive.  Wyatt 

checking with Lovell regarding grading Sweden’s section of Fern Drive at the same time 

they do their end and billing Sweden for it. 

Road Limit signs need to be removed.  Hoping to wait until May 1, until roads are 

really dried out. 

Black Mountain Rd had to have 2 loads of 1-1 ½ sized stone dumped in the really 

wet, muddy area.  Bennett used small dump for this. 

Wyatt has been checking culverts.  Wint Road needs to have a section added to a 

culvert and need to add header for that.   

All major construction will have to wait until dryer weather. 

An article, Mutiny Brook Times, Feb 27,10, about towns joining together to get 

paving done at the same time and saving money was brought to the attention of selectmen 

and road commissioner.  Suggestion was made that maybe we could do something like 

this with Lovell.  Wyatt will check on this. 

Town had letter from Census regarding a survey.  Wayne asked about getting Jane 

Gibbons to look into this as she has been the one take care of this. 

April 12 and March 22 selectmen’s meeting minutes we approved. 

Alberta and Sarah asked that the new office hours be approved.  Voted and 

passed.  Posted on front door.  Effective May 1, 2011 

Selectmen asked DJ Curtis to check with Blaine Chapman about bid for Cemetery 

Maintenance.  If possible get price form two people. 



Wayne moved meeting be adjourned.  Kristin 2
nd

 it.  Voted and approved 

6:36PM. 

   

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 

Alberta Ridlon 


